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Chatsworth Road Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held Wednesday 19 October 2022
[Online (Zoom) meeting]
Present
Ken Davis (Chair), Jan Bird, Ian Fowkes, Ian Gerrard, Nick James, Janet Portman, Dr Lucy Scriven, Paul Thefaut, Lucie Wattam, Michele Young
Apologies
Sarah Howes, Deborah King, Brian Penk
1. NEW MEMBERS

   Paul Thefaut was welcomed by the group.
2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting of 17 August 2022 were accepted by the meeting as an accurate record.
3. MATTERS ARISING not covered elsewhere on the agenda
Menopause support. SH has created a short guide, and PT has access to materials including videos and other media which would be appropriate. Action – PT will discuss with SH and then they will discuss with LS. 
Zoom meetings. Actions - In future these will need to be set up by the practice, and the link will be included with the agendas/minutes.

4. PENDING ITEMS
Messages to patients. MY has put these on the noticeboard, and KD has obtained permission for them to be put on the board by the car park opposite the practice. Action – KD will send the latest version to LW to load them onto the practice website and Facebook page. There is also a need for more leaflets on Where To Have My Operation and on Mental Health. Further discussion within the practice is needed before any decision is taken about leaving multiple copies in the waiting room, however it was agreed that Action – one sample copy of each (perhaps laminated) will be put on the board (MY), advising people that they can obtain a personal copy from the reception desk (LW).
5. PATIENT SURVEYS
KD asked whether the practice’s automated post-appointment ‘would you recommend to friends and family’ survey was proving helpful. LS and LW reported that it was very helpful, with a very high response rate, largely very positive, and that it was discussed at Quest meetings. In September, there were 598 responses, of which 523 were ‘very good’, 56 ‘good’, 12 ‘neither good nor bad’, 4 ‘poor’, 2 ‘very poor’ and 1 ‘don’t know’. There had been one observation that a verbal announcement would be helpful when the doctor/nurse was ready to see the patient. Actions – LW will check on the situation with regard to the automated announcement. LS will check whether data is shareable with the PPG (if no patient information is included).
6. REPORT FROM NETWORK MEETINGS etc.
MY has attended a meeting on the Derbyshire Dialogue project, which focused on practices without PPGs. KD is attending the ‘PPG Energisers’ Group’, where there has been discussion around people struggling to set up PPGs or to get support from their practice for their PPG. 
7. PRACTICE REPORT
Flu clinics. 1550 vaccines were administered at the first session, 702 at the second. The over-65s at the first session were not included in the post-appointment survey (see 5 above), others were. The plan for 2023 is that over-65s will attend one week, others the following week, plus follow-up clinics.
The level of complaints is low, slightly higher than before the pandemic, but fewer than at the height of it.

KD reported that Sara Sheppard had expressed delight at working for the practice, as she had immediately been welcomed into the team. 

The practice is currently looking into the appointments booking process, to see whether it can be improved, but it is difficult to make positive changes for emergency appointments. Staff are now asking for a bit more information when people ring to make urgent appointments, so as to be able to better triage, avoid unnecessary appointments and expedite genuinely urgent ones.

Getting through to the practice at 8am is still very difficult, but the long introductory message is not a contributory factor. Online booking is being encouraged. The practice will have to move to an i-Cloud telephone system. One advantage of this is that GPs can ring patients from their homes and it will show up as coming from the practice (not ‘withheld’ as now). The number of staff available to answer phone calls varies because of sickness etc.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
i. Ear health project. MY is still pursuing this. She has discovered Hearing Help UK, a charity who would be prepared to provide a speaker. Also the tinnitus support group. She has obtained a poster for the noticeboard. Action – MY will check whether the HHUK speaker could attend the November or January PPG meeting, and will continue to gather materials. It was agreed that it would be appropriate to provide information sequentially on specific issues rather than release all the information at once. There is a wide range of issues to publicise about ear infections and ear health generally.
ii.  NHS England. PT agreed to talk about NHS England at the next meeting.

iii. Zoom meetings v face-to-face. In view of the current Covid situation, it was agreed to continue with Zoom meetings for the time being, and to review this next year (maybe at the AGM?).
9.  DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Informal: 16 November 2022, 3.30pm (see 8 (i and ii) above)
Formal: 7 December 2022, 3.30pm

